
Statement to Parliament: Armed Forces’
Pay Review Body Appointments

The Secretary of State for Defence (Rt Hon. Gavin Williamson CBE MP): I am
pleased to announce that the Prime Minister has invited Mr John Steele to
continue to serve as Chair of the Armed Forces’ Pay Review Body for a further
two-month term of office, commencing on 1 March 2018. This allows Mr Steele
to draw Pay Round 18 to a conclusion.

I would also like to take this opportunity to announce that the Prime
Minister has appointed Mr Peter Maddison as the next Chair of the Armed
Forces’ Pay Review Body. His appointment will commence on 1 March 2018 and
run until 28 February 2021.

Both the extension and the appointment have been conducted in accordance with
the guidance of the Office of the Commissioner for Public Appointments.

http://www.government-world.com/statement-to-parliament-armed-forces-pay-review-body-appointments-3/
http://www.government-world.com/statement-to-parliament-armed-forces-pay-review-body-appointments-3/

